
 
 

 

 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
 

As you may have heard from your child, we had a small oil leak in our boiler room.  We have been liaising 
with Environmental Health and also our environmental clean-up team.  The minor leak has been stopped 
and the spillage dealt with.  However, there are some fumes that are continuing to affect certain 
classrooms, and further investigation is now required.   Although today we have managed to re-room our 
students as best we can, in order for a thorough investigation to be carried out, the school will be closed 
tomorrow and Friday for all students apart from Y11 who will still be able to sit their exams and our most 
vulnerable students.   
 
Please be assured that the exam rooms for our year 11 students have been thoroughly checked and the air 
quality is good in those rooms.   We are asking you to keep your child at home tomorrow and Friday, if you 
are unable to facilitate this and you feel that your child cannot be left on their own then we will try to 
support with this.  Obviously, if this situation should change, we will inform you as soon as possible.  Work 
for students will be set via Sims Homework app.  If your child is having difficulties logging in please call the 
IT helpline number on 01672 565002, where staff will be able to assist. 
 
If you are having to send your child into school, please note that the buses will be running as usual and 
students are to enter and sign in via the Reflection Room.  These students will be staffed by teachers in our 
science block and will be given the same online learning as those studying home. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation.  We will of course keep you informed of any further developments.  
 
However, we do expect the school to be reopened on Monday. 
 
 
Kind Regards, 
 

 
 
Neil Pritchard 
Head Teacher 

 

 
 
  
 
  


